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Welcome to 2010!!  Help your counselors get to know you. Stop by either room 105D or room 103 to say hi and let us know interests. We have a “blog” of our own www.bodineguidence.wordpress.com that will be updated monthly. You can also access it through our school’s website at www.bodine.phila.k12.pa.us and click on either “Programs” or “Students” and scroll down to “Counselor’s Corner”. There is information, like some of the listings below, which will remain for your interest and perusal at your leisure. Some programs come to you because our school has been invited to either nominate students or simply spread the word about an opportunity. Visit the website links provided and make sure to check eligibility requirements and adhere to deadlines. Bulletin boards in and around both counselors’ offices display opportunities and copies of applications or websites are available to students in our offices.

-Mrs. Bassman and Ms. Granger

HURRY… READ …DEADLINES ARE ALWAYS APPROACHING!

We are looking for interested applicants for the programs below.
· SENIORS: REMEMBER THAT YOU NEED TO BE COMPLETING YOUR FAFSA APPLICATION
· Credit Recovery-available for students who failed a course required for graduation. Students must see Mrs. Bassman or Ms. Granger for more information.

These classes are held at Ben Franklin High on Sat. mornings from 8:30am-12:00noon.

Dates are as follows: April 10, 17, 24



       May 1, 8, 15, 22



       June 5
· The Philadelphia Zoo’s Junior Zoo Apprentice Program is a work-based learning program for students who are interested in pursuing a career involving animals, conservation or the natural world. Apply NOW. Applications are available in counselor’s office. Questions? Call the JZAP office: 215-243-5310.

· Dual Enrollment is now offering classes for Spring 2010 to students who are already enrolled in C.C.P.’s system. Students interested in Summer #1 session (beginning of MAY through JUNE) can enroll now with the counselor to be scheduled for a placement test.
· VOICES is an after school program at Temple that provides a forum for students to address environment, education, teen pregnancy/abandonment, and community awareness. If you are in need of service hours, this could be your opportunity—email inelson@temple.edu Applications for Spring are being accepted now.

· Temple University MATH SCIENCE UPWARD BOUND and UPWARD BOUND Programs want you to know about their programs. Interested?? 9th and 10th graders may find out and apply. Sign up with Counselors.
· What do you know about the SAT? An SAT workshop featuring instructors from Princeton Review and Kaplan Test Prep held April 10, 2010 from 8:30-2:30. Admission $5, lunch provided. Register online www.phillyalumnae-dst.org
· 2010 Annual College Fair, Saturday, April 10, 2010 10:00-2:00pm held at the Enon Tabernacle Baptist Church, Family Life Center, 2800 W. Cheltenham Avenue. Workshops include “How to Pay for College” & “The HBCU Experience”. List of college in counseling office.

· ACT Prep at the Free Library April 17th & 24th, May 8th & 22nd See counselors office for times and location. Email collegeprep@freelibrary.org or call 215-686-5372

· Personality Assessment Workshop at the Free Library April 10th & 24th, May 1st See counselors office for times and location. Email collegeprep@freelibrary.org or call 215-686-5372

· Free Leadership Workshop for Women ages 13-17: “Foundations for Career and Financial Success for Young Women Workshop” held Saturday April 24th, 2010. 9-5pm at Drexel University, 245 North 15th Street, New College Building 2nd floor, Philadelphia, PA 19102. Women will learn about the College Experience, Career Awareness and Job Etiquette Training as well as Financial Literacy. Breakfast and Lunch Provided RSVP to 215-207-0992

· SAT Prep Sessions at the Community College of Philadelphia. Course runs from 6pm-9pm on Thursday evenings starting Thursday April 8th. The cost is $180 for the 24 hr course. This will prepare you for the June 5th SAT! Register online www.ccp.edu or call 215-751-8381

****************************************************************************************

KEEP READING FOR IMPORTANT SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITIES AND DEADLINES
$$$$$ GOOD ATTENDANCE COUNTS!!! BRING ABSENT NOTES WHEN YOU ARE OUT!! $$$$$
Scholarships /Relevant Information   - Graduating Seniors

· See counselor’s office for a PACB Foundation scholarship application to potentially receive a renewable $1000 scholarship
· The Dr. Edward Anderson Scholarship provides funding to a graduating high school senior planning to enter Community College of Philadelphia in fall 2010 and enroll for full-time study in one of the College’s Business Programs. Deadline for applications is Friday, May 7, 2010.See counselor’s office for application information

· Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority presenting scholarships to deserving Black males who meet requirements of academic excellence, leadership, and community service. Fill out an application in the counselor’s office. Deadline April 23rd, 2010.

· The Patricia B. Dixon Memorial Scholarship provides a book scholarship to a student who is planning to attend Community College of Philadelphia in fall 2010 in pursuit of an associate degree. Deadline for applications is Friday, May 7, 2010. See counselor’s office for application information.

· The First Presbyterian Church in Philadelphia Scholarship provides a tuition scholarship for students planning to enter Community College of Philadelphia in fall 2010. Preference is given to students who reside in the Point Breeze section of Philadelphia (zip codes: 19145, 19146, 19148). Deadline for applications is Thursday, May 13, 2010. See counselor’s office for application information

· Princeton Prize in Race Relations-wants to honor you, if you have done anything for Bodine or your community to advance the cause of relations. Apply for your chance to win $1,000 and an all expense paid trip to Princeton to attend the Princeton Prize Symposium on Race. Application forms in Mrs. Bassman’s office.

· QUESTBRIDGE SCHOLARSHIPS due…go to www.questbridge.org for more information.

· Towson University recognizes excellent students interested in studying Math and Sciences. Check out their website and apply if you choose: www.towson.edu/fisherscholarships 

· Indiana University of PA is inviting you to check their new Culinary Arts Program out for yourself. Plan a visit. www.iup.edu/culinary 

· Bates College is unique and may be one to consider. They also offer scholarships to students who need assistance with travel costs. Visit www.bates.edu/perspectives.xml 

· Univ. Maryland Baltimore County (UMBC) applicants interested in careers in Science, Technology Engineering, and Math may be eligible for special scholarships. 

· SunTrust College Scholarship Sweepstakes. To win enter online at www.offtocollege.info or www.suntrusteducation.com 

· Katrina Henry Memorial Scholarship Fund for Real Estate Students The Philadelphia Metropolitan Board of Realtist has designed a scholarship to assist students who are committed to a career in real estate. See Mrs. Bassman for an application.

· ExxonMobil Bernard Harris Math and Science Scholarships are available for African American and Hispanic graduating seniors who are interested in pursuing a career in science, technology, engineering or mathematics. Deadline: May 14, 2010

Enrichment Programs During the School Year

· Lehigh University is offering a Global Entrepreneurship program from June 27th-July 31 summer of 2010. For an application visit www.iacocca-lehigh.org or see counselor’s office
· Wendy’s High School Heisman Award will be awarded to student-athletes who work hard, are dedicated, and have become role models for our school’s underclassmen. Eligibility for application is limited exclusively to men and women entering their senior year of high school in the 2010-2011 academic year who have at least a B average and participate in at least one school-sponsored sport. First 41,000 applicants will receive a Wendy’s gift card ranging from $5-$50. Finalists will be announced in November, National finalists will be invited to NYC for a banquet. Fill out an application in the counselor’s office.
· HerWorld a full day even developed by DeVry University to introduce high school junior and senior women to careers in business and technology is being held May 7th from 9-2pm at the Fort Washington Campus, 1140 Virginia Drive, Fort Washington, PA 19034. Application forms in counselor’s office.
· Dennison University hosting The Jonathan R. Reynolds Young Writers Workshop June 13-30, 2010 for high school sophomores, juniors, and seniors to explore, discover, and affirm the craft of writing while in residence on the campus of Dennison University. Financial assistance may be provided. Application, financial aid form, letter of recommendation, and writing sample are required. Deadline April 9, 2010. For forms, visit the counselor’s office or www.denison/edu/english/reynolds
· VOICES is an after school program at Temple that provides a forum for students to address environment, education, teen pregnancy/abandonment, and community awareness. If you are in need of service hours, this could be your opportunity—email inelson@temple.edu
· Temple University MATH SCIENCE UPWARD BOUND and UPWARD BOUND Programs want you to know about their programs. Interested?? 9th and 10th graders may find out and apply. Sign up with Counselors.

· The United States Military Academy-West Point will host two Summer Leaders Seminars for Summer 2010—GREAT RESUME builder! If you have strong grades and PSAT scores please see Mrs. Bassman for more info

· Jefferson Hospital offers E.M.S. Training. Find out more at www.JeffSTAT.org or 215-955-7534

· THINK AHEAD. DON’T MISS OUT! The Philadelphia Zoo’s Junior Zoo Apprentice Program is a work-based learning program for students who are interested in pursuing a career involving animals, conservation or the natural world. Apply between January 1, 2009 and May 1, 2009. Questions? Call the JZAP office: 215-243-5310.

· Philadelphia Police Explorers- If you are interested in law enforcement and are between the ages of 14-20. This program is held every Saturday from 10 a.m. -2:30 p.m. at the Philadelphia police academy. Please contact Bryan Coyle at 215-686-3103/04

· University of Pennsylvania Young Scholars Program, The University of Pennsylvania’s College of Liberal and Professional Studies offers a special opportunity for academically exceptional local high school students to take college courses with Penn students and earn full college credit. Young Scholars can pursue their favorite discipline beyond the level offered in secondary schools, get a head start on their college requirements, or explore a bran new field that interests them. The program is FREE. Visit: http://www.sas.upenn.edu/lps/highschool/scholars/ for details and to apply.

· Applied Engineering Technology Program at CCP Interested in engineering? Community College of Philadelphia has a new opportunity for students to begin college studies while still in high school call Applied Engineering Technology. For more information, visit your counselor.

Travel & Summer Programs

· University of Pennsylvania offering Summer Mentorship Program. Programs in Dental Medicine, Engineering/I.T., Law, Medicine, and Nursing. This is for students currently enrolled in 10th or 11th grade. Students will spend four weeks attending a program and will earn a $400 stipend at the completion of the program. Application due April 9, 2010. Visit www.vpul.upenn.edu/aap to apply or call 215-898-0809

· Drexel University offering Camp LeBow 2010: Camp Business, Camp XChange, Camp Impact, and StartUp! This is offered for rising sophomore and juniors who are interested in business, securities trading, advertising and entrepreneurship. Deadline April 30, 2010. Visit www.lebow.drexel.edu/camplebow to apply or call 215-895-6287.

· Attend the 4th Annual Youth Outreach, Educational and Empowerment Summit June 26, 2010 at Temple University’s Student Center from 11am-7pm. The primary goal is to engage and educate youth about issues that impact them today with workshops around HIV/AIDS, STDs, social networks, gender and sexuality, healthy relationships, peer education, media and arts, and prevention techniques. If interested email Tiffany Thompson at tthompson@fight.org or call 215-564-6388 x322

· The School of Music at UNC Greensboro is pleased to announce plans for Summer Music Camp, the largest university music camp in America! They will offer two one-week camps, July 11-16 & July 18-23, serving over 1,700 musicians with programs in band, mixed chorus, orchestra, and piano. $415 for meals, dormitory, lessons, health care and recreation. See counselor’s office for application.

· Temple University offering Introduction to Electrical and Computer Engineering-a 2 credit college course to students interested from July 6th to August 5th Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursdays from 9:30-11:45 am. $550 for Pennsylvania residents. See counselor to recommend you.

· The Wistar Institute offering 2010 Summer Fellowship Program in Biomedical Research for all high school students June 28-August 20th. This program helps students enhance their understanding of current biological/biomedical theory and research tools and techniques at a nationally recognized nonprofit research institution. Program will include a stipend. Application Deadline March 26th. See counselor’s office for more details.

· Widener University Engineering Summer Camp “Smart Fun”, Four days in July, for high school students who wish to explore the fields of chemical, civil, electrical and mechanical engineering. A resident camp is also offered. For more information visit www.widener.edu/soe/engsucamps.asp or call 610-499-4037

· University of Cambridge is offering a summer program for High School Scholars from July 22nd-August 11th. Offers 65 academic courses for credit and trips to various places in England. See counselor’s office for more info.

· Community College of Philadelphia sponsoring two science summer camps from July 12-16th from 9:30-3:00pm. One camp will focus on Engineering as applied to solving real world problems (males & females) and the other on Forensics from the perspectives of both Biology and Chemistry (females only). Each camp is Free. Application due Friday, April 14, see counselor’s office for application

· Drexel Summer Institutes Drexel University is offering highly motivated and talented high school students the opportunity to explore what college life is all about. Whatever your area of interest, you’ll learn by doing. The programs range in length from one to five weeks, and most of them offer both residential and commuter options. Check out the counseling office for a list of programs and how to apply.

· Davidson July Experience Davidson College north of Charlotte, NC offering a taste of college life with a three-week experience with friends, dorms, and classes in liberal arts disciplines like English, Music, Math, and Anthropology. July 3-24, 2010. Applications in counselor’s office.

· Asse International Student Exchange Programs invites you to study abroad in 2010-2011 in places such as Germany, Spain, England, New Zealand, Turkey, China, France, Italy Australia and many more countries! Please see counselor’s office for a program booklet. Programs   www.asse.com   or call 1-800-333-3802 ext.219

· School Year Abroad-High School Study and Homestay is accepting students to study abroad in Vietnam. Visit www.sya.org
· The American Institute for Foreign Study (AIFS) offering programs to study in places in New England, China, and California. Visit www.summeradvantage.com or counselor’s office for much more detailed info.

· The Putney School located in Vermont has a summer program with workshops in visual and performing arts, creative writing, farm, and international education. Visit putneyschoolsummer.org for more info.

· Global College of Long Island University specializes in education study abroad. Check it out.

· UNITED WORLD COLLEGES- “Twelve Colleges, One Mission: UWC makes education a force to unite people, nations and cultures for peace and a sustainable future.”  www.uwc.org Opportunities and scholarships for International Baccalaureate students.

· Language Programs for Study Abroad-websites that can be helpful:
www.NSLIforYouth.org
http://exchanges.stste.gov/youth/programs/nsli.html 
http://connect.state.gov/
· HBCU Bus Tour for High School Girls, 9th-12th grades. For more info. Call 215-300-0204 or www.naascphilly.org  

· The Summer Academy for Mathematics and Science Programs (SAMS) at Carnegie Mellon University SAMS is a six week long, intensive residential summer program geared towards underrepresented high school sophomores and juniors who are interested in studying the technical fields in college. The program is designed for good, hard working students who have an interest in math and science. SAMS participants will have opportunities to be involved in hands-on projects in the science and engineering fields, as well as the traditional classroom experience. If selected, students will attend the program with no cost for tuition, housing, or dining. However, students must cover the cost of their textbooks, supplies, transportation, and recreational expenses. Visit http://www.cmu.edu/enrollment/summerprogramsfordiversity/index.html for more information and to apply.

· Summer Programs for Diversity at Carnegie Mellon University The Summer Programs for Diversity allows underrepresented high school juniors to participate in Carnegie Mellon’s Pre-College Summer Programs: Advanced Placement/Early Action, fine arts programs in architecture, art, design, drama, music, or the National High School Game Academy. If selected, students will attend the program with no cost for tuition, housing or dining. However, students must cover the cost of their textbooks, supplies, transportation, and recreational expenses. Visit http://cmu.edu/enrollment/summerprogramsfordiversity/index.html for more information and to apply.
· Pennsylvania Free Enterprise Week PFEW is an intensive, weeklong program designed to educate tends about America’s free enterprise system through hands-on education. Under the mentorship of Pennsylvania business owners, students design and manage their own companies, learn about the realities of running a business in today’s global economy, and have a lot of fun. The final application deadline is April 9th. If you are either a sophomore or junior visit the counseling office for an application.

· The Carleton Liberal Arts Experience (CLAE) is designed to introduce the benefits of a liberal arts education to African-American students who have just completed their sophomore year of high school. This highly selective, weeklong program allows students to take classes from Carleton professors, live on campus, and learn what it takes to be a successful college-bound student. CLAE will take place July 31 though August 6, 2010. Full scholarships are available. See Ms. Granger if you’re interested.

· Drexel University Computing Academy (DUCA) is a five-week, residential program open to current high school sophomores and juniors. Students take courses in information technology and computing, meet new people, an experience on-campus living at Drexel University. Program dates are June 27 to July 31, 2010. To learn more or to apply online, visit www.drexel.edu/duca.

· 4 Star Camp—Academic Enrichment program for high school students at the University of Virginia. Visit www.4starcampscom. For more information.

· The George Washington University Pre-College Program is now accepting application for summer 2010! Spend your learning and having fun in Washington D.C. Visit www.precollege.gwu.edu for more information and to apply. Open to students in grades 9-11 only.

· Want to take classes at CCP but don’t quality for Dual Enrollment? Check out eh Advanced College Experience (ACE) program. For $200, you can earn college credits while gaining valuable experience. The program dates are July 12 to August 10, 2010. Visit www.ccp.edu/site/academic/ace/ for more information and to apply.

· Reading Skills and Speed Reading Programs offered through Penn State Continuing Ed this summer. For more information call 1-800-978-9596

· ASPIRA’s Summer Career Exploration Program places high school students in career related positions with the private sector and non-profit organizations. The program also assists students to make a decision based on a career-related experience that would encourage post secondary education. Participants must have completed the 10th grade. Apply at http://www.aspirapa.org/programs/summer/scept.htm

Open Houses/Fairs/Tours/Opportunities/Contests:

· Do you excel in the areas of academics, leadership, and service to your school and community? If so then see Mrs. Bassman for more information on Office Depot’s “Senior Recognition of the Month” program for your chance to win $500. 

· Asian American Educators 2010 Writing Contest: Who is your role model among all the successful Asians (educators, scientists, politicians or entertainers) and explain the reasons why. Cash Prizes! Deadline April 12th. See counselor’s office for specific guidelines.

· HBCU Bus Tour for High School Girls, 9th-12th grades. For more info. Call 215-300-0204 or www.naascphilly.org  

· The National Foundation for Advancement in the Arts is offering $500,000 in cash Awards & all- expenses-paid week in Miami, Fla. to students 17+ who compete and win in the areas of music, writing, theater, voice, dance and photography. Visit www.nfaa.org
· College Fairs representing specific fields of study, visit www.nationalcollegefairs.org
· International University of Nursing, St. Kitts is seeking students who are interested in becoming registered nurses who may face difficulty enrolling in a college or university that offers a nursing degree or the MD degree. Visit www.iuon.org
· Millersville U. Register online to attend an Open House at www.millersville.edu or call 1-877-XPLOR MU

· Student Paths (www.pathsport.com) Student paths is a free online program designed to give high school students the tools necessary to make an informed decision about their future. Visit www.pathsport.com today to register and take advantage of this great resource.

· Visit www.College-Visits.com for information on their national college tours.

· Essay Contests: 9th-12th grade

· 2009 Nestle Very Best in Youth Contest Visit www.nestle-verybestinyouth.com  

· Mensa Foundation Essay Competition http://www.mensafoundation.org/scholarships
· 2010 Annual College Fair, Saturday, April 10, 2010 10:00-2:00pm held at the Enon Tabernacle Baptist Church, Family Life Center, 2800 W. Cheltenham Avenue. Workshops include “How to Pay for College” & “The HBCU Experience”. List of college in counseling office.

· The American Legion has 4 excellent possibilities for 9th–12th graders  www.pa-legion.com 

· Oratorical Contest

· Essay Contest

· Keystone Boys State (summer program after 11th grade this year at Shippensburg U.)

COMMUNITY SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES

· buildOn Service Projects are always available through buildOn. See Ms. O’Hara in room 304 or come to guidance counselor’s office.

· CITY YEAR’s CITY HEROES Apply to be a City Hero volunteer online at: philadelphiarecruitment@cityyear.org or call 267-386-7035 for more information.

· Greater Philadelphia Cares is where volunteering options abound. Get on the mailing list to receive monthly updates  volunteer@gpcares.com
· Boys and Girls Club of Philadelphia-Cramp Elementary After School West Kensington Club

are seeking 12th grade student partners to help K-6th kids with homework, mentoring and the like in exchange for meaningful community service hours. Call Mrs. Lopez at 215-426-7800.

· Norris Square Neighborhood Project is looking for a mature, reliable young man to work after school (3:30-6:00) for service credit. Call Kelsey Harro at 215-634-2227 or email Kelsey@myneighborhoodproject.org 

